## Kilgore Memorial Library Director's Report Prepared for the December 20, 2018 York City Council meeting

- The Elmer Baker display case is filled with a collection of book folding art from Kerri Naber. The Kent Bedient Gallery has a display from the York County Ministerial Alliance.
- 2. StoryWalk 2018 books are selected and being prepared to be delivered on the trail each month through the year. The November/December book is The *Counting to Christmas* by Nancy Tafuri .
- 3. The Friends of the Library held another sold-out frozen soup sale on November 24<sup>th</sup>. There were other vendors invited to join this event this year and the Friends hosted a giving tree with titles of books and movies patrons could purchase for the library collections in this year of budget cuts.
- 4. Story times for preschoolers have ended for the year. They are scheduled to start again in February.
- 5. Library staff held a day-long planning session for Summer Reading Club. Dates have been set for June through August. Details will be made public in March of 2019.
- 6. A special Christmas Night Time Story Time has been added to our calendar on Tuesday, December 18 from 6:30 to 7:30 pm. Carol Baker is leading this event.
- 7. The special education classes from the York Public Schools continue to come to this library. There are two classes with more than twenty students attending each of the library workshops.
- 8. We are planning a community Noon-Year's Eve Party at the Library. Everyone is invited to come from 10:00 am until the countdown to a balloon drop at noon. We have scheduled Nancy Beach as a guest storyteller, the Friends of the Library will help with New Year's Bingo and everyone will have time to make a hat and noise maker. Snacks will also be provided by the Friends.

Respectfully submitted by,

Nebora Roberton

Debora Robertson

Director, Kilgore Memorial Library